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POST GRADUATE PROGRAM IN GEOGRAPHY 

 

NORMATIVE INSTRUCTION Nº 08, OF AUGUST 31, 2016, FOR 
FOREIGN APPLICANTS IN PGPG 

 
 

1. Requirements for admission of foreign applicants, resident abroad, in the Post 

Graduate Program in Geography, who will not compete to the Program scholarships’ 

quotas (CNPq and CAPES), can be forwarded during the whole school year.  

2. To require admission, the applicant must forward via email  

(posgrad@fct.unesp.br) the following documents: 

2.1. Letter to the Program coordinator, requesting the place and justifying 

his/her interest in entering the program. In this letter he/she must 

also inform the period (semester/year) to begin the course;  

2.2. Research project, written in Portuguese or Spanish, which must be 

related to one of the program research lines 

(http://www.fct.unesp.br/pos-graduacao/--geografia/estrutura/). The 

applicant research project can have up to 20 pages, line spacing 1.5, 

Times New Roman 12, containing: abstract (maximum 20 lines) and 

up to four key-words; introduction and justification, with synthesis of 

fundamental bibliography; objectives; methodological procedures; 

proposed analysis of results; work plan and execution chronogram; 

bibliographical references. 

2.3. Curriculum vitae or equivalent; 

2.4. In case of master degree, copy of diploma and undergraduate school 

history and, in case of doctoral degree, diplomas and undergraduate 

and master degree school histories;  

2.5.  Copy of passport (identification and validity pages) or of the national 

identity for those who don’t have a passport.  

3. After sending the documents, the Program Council will forward the material to a 

professor, preferably in the line of research of interest to the applicant, who will issue 

a detailed opinion about the requirement. After the detailed opinion return, the 

request will be granted or not, in a meeting of the Council and the applicant will be 

informed on the final decision.  



4. Omissions in this normative will be assessed by UNESP-FCT PGPG Council. 

 

Presidente Prudente, August 31, 2016. 
 

 

 
 

Profa. Dra. Rosângela Ap. de Medeiros Hespanhol 

Post Graduate Program in Geography Coordinator  

 
 


